I U L Y 2 0 2 5

#### Dear Friends and Family,

We bring loving greetings to you from the wet and humid Yangon. The wet monsoon season has begun, and it will stay with us until the end of September.



#### **Church Camp**

As usual, we conducted our church camp during the Water Festival. Most of our church members and some other people attended the camp. We focused on the salvation message, Christian life, and sound doctrine. Twelve people testified their newfound faith by obeying the Lord in water baptism. Many of the church members were edified and built up in the Lord.

# Moving to the New Campus

We praise the Lord for His goodness to us in helping us finish the building project, and we want to express our heartfelt gratitude to each of you for praying for and contributing to the project. Yes, we have finally moved to the new campus on June 1st! As you praise the Lord with us, please continue to pray for the furnishing needs of the campus as well.





#### Seminar on the Parables of Jesus

We certainly appreciate Pastor Woodruff and his wife, Linda, for visiting us during these challenging days in our country. Pastor Woodruff taught the students for six days on the parables of Christ. He also preached at our church and outreach ministry at the new campus. Mrs. Woodruff helped us

categorize our library books for seven days! They made a difference in our lives. What a blessing to have them here!





## **Family Vacation**

We saved enough money over the past seven years to take a family vacation during May! This time we visited Bangkok. It was wonderful to nurture and strengthen our family unity by spending time together in a different place. The kids really enjoyed the amusement park, the food, and the shopping. The trip was even more of a blessing since my parents-in-law, brother-in-law and his family, and sister-in-law and her family also joined us—altogether there were 18 of us! How wonderful would it be if we could do this once every two years!



# A New Church Planted

I took two of deacons to Kholam, Shan state to attend the inauguration of a new church plant. We started supporting Pastor Aung San two years ago. After reaching his own people of Myaungzi over the past two years, the Lord has allowed him to see several saved and baptized. With twenty four adults and about twenty children, he has begun the new church. Please pray that the church will grow and more and more people will be added.





#### Seminar on Judges

We are so thankful to Pastor Abel J. Ramirez of Tucson Baptist to come and teach a seminar on the book of Judges. His excellent teaching and friendliness have been a tremendous blessing to the students and faculty alike. We also appreciate Mr. Carpenter for teaching the students the biblical basis of music. They brought with them two amazing projector the new campus! Pastor Armstrong also visited us briefly to minister to us through his presence, encouragement, and moral support. Our kids were so excited to receive the many candies and goodies sent by Mrs. Shelli Armstrong. We are so thankful to them.



### Earthquake Relief

We want to thank you for praying and contributing for the earthquake victims. Due to our heavy schedule in Yangon, we decided to send the relief funds to our contact pastors in the affected area. They distributed several bags of rice, some power LED lights, tarps, water purification, solar power fans, and some cash.







Thank you so much for your prayers and support.

Faithfully, Hung, Priscilla, Rachel, Becky, Sammy, Ruth, and Stephen



